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TO:  Human Resources Committee and Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Michael J. Marciano 
 
DATE:  December 4, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: HR Committee Agenda 
 

 
 
The HR Committee will meet in the First Floor Boardroom Room at 107 North Kent Street on 
Friday, December 11, 2020 at 9:00 a.m.  
 
The agenda for the meeting is as follows: 
 

1.  Salary Survey – Discussion of HR Department’s FY 2021/2022 Classification 
and Compensation Study Budget Request  

2.  Employee of the Month Recognition – Employee Nomination  
 

 



 
 

    M E M OR A N D U M    
 
TO:  Human Resources Committee   
 
FROM:   Missi Neal (Purchasing Manager) & Michael Marciano (Director of Human Resources)  
 
DATE:    December 4, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Executive Summary - Classification and Compensation Study Budget Request 
 
 
The County’s Department of Human Resources administers comprehensive programs aimed at attracting, 
motivating, and retaining a professional and industrious workforce. The Department provides approximately 
800 full- and 300 part-time employees with services related to recruitment, selection and retention, 
compensation and benefits, performance management, employee relations, policy development and 
interpretation, organizational development, training and development and employment law compliance. In 
addition, Frederick County Public Schools (FCPS) has approximately 2,300 employees of which 1,500 are 
instructional and 800 are non-instructional.  
 
It is the goal of the County and FCPS to conduct a compensation study to provide a recommendation for salary 
placements, pay grade and compression adjustments placing both the County and FCPS in a comparable 
position with our comparative market to hire and retain quality employees. The comparative is comprised of 
localities that are geographically located close to Frederick County and where departing employees typically 
obtain employment. The last compensation study conducted by the County was in 20141.  
 
Costs associated with the study have a lot to do with how comprehensive the study is plus the number of 
classifications and current employees to be included in the study. Dinwiddie County has 130 unique 
classifications and 210 employees and budgeted $50,000 (their proposals ranged in price from $25,000 - 
$135,000). Lynchburg also recently conducted a survey (2018) for $100,000 with 450 classifications and 1,200 
employees. The City of Chesapeake is anticipating a total cost of $120,000 with 3,602 employees and the 
Chesapeake Public Schools finalized a study for $108,625. Loudoun County completed a multi-year study with 
part 1 totaling $126,000 and part 2 totaling $287,000. Based on our total positions, titles, compensation plans, 
etc., we fall in line with the City of Chesapeake.  
 
The estimated total is based on 400 titles/classifications and 3,384 employees (Frederick County, non-
instructional FCPS, Department of Social Services). On average, the cost per classification for comparable 
localities is between $300 and $350; based on number of classifications, current positions and employees, the 
figure used in determining estimates was $312.50.  
 
The Human Resources Department has requested in its FY 2021/2022 budget $125,000 to cover the cost of 
the survey.   

 
1 The compensation study conducted in 2014 did not include the Department of Social Services and 
Frederick County Public Schools. 






